
 

 

Infrastructure Planning Commission 
Temple Quay House 

Temple Quay 
Bristol 

BS1 6PN  
   

t: 0303 444 5000 
f: 0303 444 5002 

e: kentishflatsext@infrastructure.gsi.gov.uk 
By email 

 
 
 

4 October 2011 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 

Proposed Application for a Development Consent Order for an Offshore Windfarm 
Extension at Kentish Flats (IPC reference. EN010036) – Chapter 2 ‘Pre-application 
Procedure’ of the 2008 Planning Act (PA 2008). 

I am writing to you in respect of the above proposed application, which we have been 
informed by the developer (Vattenfall) is likely to be submitted to the IPC soon after, but 
not before, 13 October 2011. 
 
In advance of this submission, we thought it would be helpful to inform you of the 
process where we will be requesting a representation from your authority on the 
adequacy of the applicant’s pre-application consultation.  
 
On receipt of an application the IPC must decide whether or not to accept the 
application, and has 28 days to make this decision. In accordance with s37 of PA 2008, 
the developer must submit a consultation report with the application. This consultation 
report should set out the developer’s pre-application consultation processes, a summary 
of the relevant responses to its consultation and how it has taken account of responses 
received in developing the application. Developers must have regard to relevant 
guidance on the pre-application process issued by the Secretary of State and the IPC 
(s50 (3) PA 2008) including guidance on the consultation report contained in IPC 
Guidance Note 1.  
 
As soon as we receive the application, the IPC will be inviting you, as a s42b local 
authority consultee, to submit an ‘adequacy of consultation representation’ which the 
IPC must have regard to in deciding whether or not to accept an application (s55 (4)(b) 
PA 2008). This ‘adequacy of consultation representation’ means a representation about 
whether the developer has complied, in relation to the proposed application, with its 
duties under sections 42, 47 and 48 of PA 2008 relating to consultation and publicity. 
   
Given the short statutory time limit for the acceptance stage, we would like to email your 
invitation to submit an ‘adequacy of consultation representation’ together with an 
electronic copy of the developer’s consultation report. To accord with s229 of PA 2008, I 
therefore ask if you could confirm by 11 October 2011 the appropriate email address 
and contact name for us to send an electronic communication for this purpose. It would 
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